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Brad Hall consistent all day in the wet. 
Well done Brad. 
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Geoff Parker , Brian Worsey 

POSTAL ADDRESS: P O BOX 154, KYNETON  VIC  3444 

President Wes Wilkinson wstpl@bigpond.com 
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Michael Cleland MOB: 0419569439 
Email: mcleland28@gmail.com 

Treasurer Peter Dinwoodie 
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Email: lyndinwoodie@hotmail.com 
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Sue Maltby 
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Event Secretary 

VCAS Delegate 
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Membership Secretary Gavin & Debbie Pollock MOB: 
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Newsletter Editor Sue Maltby MOB: 0401 488 493 
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VRC Delegate 
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Rollinson Reserve Delegate Geoff Parker MOB: 0418 354 344 
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Canteen Supervisor Michelle Fynch  TBA 

Track Committee 

 

Michael Cleland 
Dave and Jack Jenkins 
Doug and Nathan Adams 
Gavin Pollock 
Stephen Fagan 

Enquires to Michael Cleland  
MOB: 0419 569 439 
 

Red Plate Vehicle  

Register 

John Rodier 
 
Mark Franzo 

SMS :0417 503 212, jrodier@bigpond.com 
 
markfranzo123@gmail.com: 0434002773 

Chief Scrutineer Don Smith PH: 03 5422 1457 
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Email: kynwhitegoodsrepair@bigpond.com 

Facebook Adminisrator Michael Osborne MOB: 9740 6856 

michael_ozzie@hotmail.com 

Website Manager Sue Maltby MOB: 0401488493 
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Junior Development Co-
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Paul Lincoln MOB: 0419 521 323 
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Visit our Website for Updates and Information: 

www.kynetoncarclub.com.au 
Join us as your friend on Facebook  



 
PRES WES SAYS: 
 
The April Autocross round Kyneton threw some big challenges at the organising team with the wet weather 
creating a very slippery track which was aptly described as “mud soup”.  To think that we had to cancel the 
last round due to fire danger and then the next round is almost flooded out is unbelievable. The track quick-
ened when the hard base was found underneath and some corners required the “soup” to be removed to help 
competitors. Some even lost it after the finish timing prompting the grader to clean it up. Barrels with their 
controlled weight of water were a good deterrent for people taking shortcuts or perhaps I got that wrong and 
they actually became targets – even so it was a great demonstration of their purpose and performance as a 
bollard – one that doesn’t get stolen from the track.  The weather was a great leveller for the field meaning 
that horsepower was not an advantage on a very slippery track. 
 
Surprisingly we had a full team of officials and the day ran extremely well – with a working bee at the lunch 
break included and all the extra mods to the track required, we still fitted in 8 runs and finished packing up 
at 3.15pm. A great team result –  thanks to all the officials and competitors.  
 
The working bee allowed the tyre barrier on the right hand side of the last corner to be completed ready for 
back filling. This barrier protects competitors from the stand of trees along that side and is a necessary part 
of our capital works program which is aimed at improving the risk controls required by our track CAMS 
licence. Our next task is to replace the barrier behind the start line and construct it properly as an island – 
hopefully we will be ready to start installing tyres at our next race day working bee. We are hopefully going 
to have the shelter / verandah installed in front of the scrutiny shed very soon to provide shelter for specta-
tors on wet days like this round was. 
 

 
In amongst the wet weather we had a young lady who was competing 
for the first time, having trouble with a racing clutch and requiring 
someone to bring the car to the start line for her where she attempted 
to wade through the mud to get in the driver’s seat. To allow her to 
enjoy the day and not get her nice black shoes wet and muddy, we 
rolled out the red carpet for her each time she got to the start line – all 
part of  
welcoming younger drivers to the club and helping them compete.  
Apparently the video of this activity went viral on facebook!   
Congratulations to Ellie Chadwick  for persisting on the day. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
We have first aid training arranged to occur in the near future to help with our pool of qualified officials – 
please get details from Michael Osborne if you can  help by being trained as a first aider and being the nom-
inated first aider on race days – another way of helping your club.  
 
Our next race meeting is on Sunday 20th May 2018 and we look forward to seeing you whether competing 
or just helping out with running the event – please get yourself there and get involved in your club.  
Enjoy your motorsport!  

  Wes Wilkinson 
President -  Kyneton Car Club 
  



Please Note!!!!! 
 

Please No More Car / Truck Tyres to be 
dumped at our track!! 

We have a supplier supplying what we need 
when we need them 
So Please No More!! 

 
WE NEED PEOPLE TO HELP  

SET THE TRACK UP AT THE START OF THE DAY & PACK 

UP AT THE END OF THE DAY!!!!!! 
This is setting the first track layout, and if necessary watering the track. 
If we cannot get help, it will mean late starts and less runs at the end of 

the day!!! 
It doesn't take long to do if we have a few people to help!!!!!!    

 
Remember!! 

All Our Club Events And Junior  
Development Must Be Pre-Entered ! 

Entries Must Be In By the  
Friday Night Before each Round !!  

Webpage, Email, Or call your entries in, and pay on the day. 
*No Entries will be taken on day!!  

*Our rounds are now Members only 
 

 
 

Saturday May 19th, local training provider Intelligent Training Solutions is holding a Level 2 First Aid 
training course at Kyneton Community and Learning Centre, 34 Mollison St, Kyneton.  
Further details can be found at https://www.its.vic.edu.au/hltaid003-provide-first-aid-courses/ and upon com-
pletion of this course, the club will reimburse the member's course fees (upon proof of receipt to the commit-
tee). 
Other dates and locations are available on their website, so even if this date doesn't work for you, please con-
sider completing your first aid training to help your club, your friends, and maybe one day your family. 
 
Please Note: we are not running this first aid training, all enrollments must be made to ITS directly. 

 
Editors Note: I have elected to do this course in Romsey on 12th May there are other dates and venues 
available on the ITS website. Use the link provided by Michael Osborne to enrol etc.  Pre training can 

be done online with practical on the day.  Cheers Sue 

https://www.its.vic.edu.au/hltaid003-provide-first-aid-courses/


FROM THE EDITOR:   
 
Well we finally ran a wet event.  April was a doozie 42 drivers lined up for the 
excitement of the slip and slide and by the looks of Shirley’s photos had a ball 
playing in the mud.  The track held up well.  Thanks again to Dan Fynch for 
sourcing the rock and rolling it into the track.  I think everyone was a bit scepti-
cal to start with but it held up.  Even saw some dust flying.  Yes that’s right—
dust.  Thanks so much to our officials and track volunteers, photographer for get-
ting out there event after event to keep you guys and gals running smoothly all 
day.  Considering the day it went like clockwork.  WELL DONE to you ALL! 
 
Supp regs are attached and online for the May Event and the on line entry is open 
for entries.  Don’t forget to pre enter Junior Development as we have to arrange 
for instructors. 
 
Wes reported the working bee ran well during the lunch break and a big thank 
you to all members who got there hands and themselves dirty - literally. 
 
Next series will possibly see some class and series changes as the committee go 
over the existing classes/series. If you have ideas bring them up now as this has 
to be sorted prior to the commencement of the 2018/2019 series being July.  
Please talk to Michael Cleland with any ideas. 
 
Macedon Ranges Shire have sourced Intelligent Training Solutions who are run-
ning First Aid Courses equivalent Level II. The club will reimburse any partici-
pants who complete the course as we need to build our numbers in trained first 
aid for our events.  The cost is $105.00 Romsey or $115.00 Kyneton with various 
dates available in May 2018. To find out more about the availability of the course 
go to this link to enquire/enrol  

https://www.its.vic.edu.au/hltaid003-provide-first-aid-courses/  
We have sourced a van for First Aid with a 
kind donation from Judy Wagstaff of a Ford 
Maxima.  Thanks so much Judy. The exterior 
might be a bit rough but she runs like a beauty. 
Could even use this as a huge esky on hot days 
as it is fully insulated. 
 

 
 
 

Catch you in May! 
Cheers 
Sue 
 
 

Is that dust I 
can see?? 

https://www.its.vic.edu.au/hltaid003-provide-first-aid-courses/


The Cadillac Shack in Castlemaine are offering a 10%  
Discount on all meals to our members on presentation of  

your Kyneton Car Club membership card 

 

FOUND….. 
Thanks to the generosity of Judy Wagstaff 

we have found a van.  This beauty is a Ford 
Econovan Maxi.  It will double as an esky in 

the hot weather as it is fully insulated….  
Comes with  slight cosmetic damage but is  

goes. 
Thanks again Judy 

 
Coming soon to KCC…………….. 





Photos  by Shirley Caldwell.  To access the full  
Album go to:www.kynetoncarclub.com.au and click on the link 
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Go To : www.vicrally.com.au for all the specs and details on this event and others. 

Go To: www.vicclubautocrossseries.com for all regs and details 

 Available on the VCAS website 



Check for Updates on our 
Website! 

 WEB ADDRESS: 
www.kynetoncarclub.com.au 

Website Manager: Steph. Maltby 
Email:Steph_Maltby@hotmail.com 

  

Please Note: 
 

IF CODE RED  
or  

TOTAL FIRE BAN  

IS DECLARED  

we will NOT be holding  
ANY EVENTS That day. 

 
KYNETON CAR CLUB IS IN THE  

CENTRAL FIRE BAN 
DISTRICT 














